
                                BOARD MINUTES
                    BEMENT COMMUNITY UNIT SCHOOL DISTRICT 5

                   REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF EDUCATION

                              MARCH 11, 2015
The regular meeting of the Bement Community Unit School District 5 Board of Education was held Wednesday, March 11, 2015 in the FACS room.  The meeting was called to order by board president Jeanne Strack at 7:00 p.m.

Board members present were Todd Scott, Jeanne Strack, Jeff Funk, Janice Fogerson, Jodi Wright, Kyle Rogers and Valerie Stoerger.  
Mr. Kepley gave his middle/high school board report on attendance and athletics.  
Ms. Greenwood gave her elementary school board report on February Bucket Fillers and Remarkable Readers, PARCC testing, and the PreK Parent Night.
In her superintendent’s report Ms. Greenwood thanked the Chrome Book team for all the time and effort that has been put in providing Professional Development for the staff.  Ms. Greenwood told the board that the district has not received the second transportation payment yet and probably won’t receive the third payment at all.  This will make a shortfall of approximately $72,000 in transportation.  Ms. Greenwood said that the flood repair work continues and should be completed in about two weeks.  Flooring is now being installed in the restrooms and the kindergarten room.  The Promethean Board and Projector will be installed as soon as they are received.  The floor in the middle school classroom will be finished last.    
A motion was made by Strack and seconded by Scott that the executive session minutes of the February 11, 2015 regular meeting of the board of education be approved as presented.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.  
A motion was made by Rogers and seconded by Strack that the open session minutes of the February 11, 2015 regular meeting of the board of education be approved as presented.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.  
A motion was made by Fogerson and seconded by Funk that the board accept and pay all bills as presented.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote. 

Ms. Greenwood and the board reviewed the treasurer’s report.
A motion was made by Funk and seconded by Strack that the board adjourn to executive session at 7:32 p.m. to discuss the performance, employment, discipline, appointment and compensation of specific employees, student discipline cases and collective bargaining negotiating matters – BEA contract review.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.

A motion was made by Scott and seconded by Strack that the board return to open session at 10:51 p.m.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.

A motion was made by Strack and seconded by Scott that the board rehire the following teachers for the 2015-2016 school year: Hope Walker, Brittany Taylor, Aly Havener, Beth Hill, Dr. Gary Lewis, Janelle Devore, Amanda Musgrave, Julie Reynolds, Ryan Gardner, Fawn Ames, Donna Sharp and Randy Bishop.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.
A motion was made by Fogerson and seconded by Funk that the board approve Doug Kepley’s administrative contract as presented.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.
A motion was made by Strack and seconded by Stoerger that the board approve Jill Lawson’s coordinator’s contract as presented.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.
A motion was made by Rogers and seconded by Funk that the board adjourn at 11:00 p.m.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.
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